RGS Committee Meeting - Sunday 29th March 2015 at 9am (April meeting)
Jackie Savage welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies for absence from Stephen Clarke, Pat Dark, Melanie Tham and Bill Young. 
Present were: -
Liz Chrominska

Mike Cooper

Helen Finch

Shirley Gillbe


Sheila Konig

Ali Linton (Minutes)
Carol Martinez

Barbara McCall

Georgina O’Reilly 
Gill Tamsett



2.
Minutes of the meeting on Sunday 1st March 2015

The minutes were agreed and signed as a true record. 
3.
Matters arising
i.
Locks
The locks on site 2 are excellent. Site 3 is awaiting a quote for the main gate and repair of the lock on the back gate. We have several padlocks so it was not considered urgent. JS rings each week.

ii.
Tree works. GO’R reported that all the written consents have been obtained and Jo Buckingham will carry out work on the lime tree week beginning 13th or 20th April weather permitting.
iii.
Plot labelling  JS has advertised our campaign for the most innovative plot label in this month’s edition of the Bulletin and there will be a prize at the AGM. GO’R asked for a stock of plastic labels and waterproof numbers to be kept in the Store for “emergency” use and when plots change hands. BMcC agreed to order some more paddles, we still have plenty of numbers.      Action: BMcC
iv.
Water The water is now on, on both sites. A plumber has mended the leaks on site 2 and EC has paid him. Albert Tuin and Alan Tribe were thanked for doing site 3 and additionally Alan Tribe was thanked for agreeing to mend any leaks.

v.
Structures on allotments WBC have done an audit of structures on the sites they manage. Robert Linton has agreed to undertake this before (and if) we become a Charity. It might be possible to do it from Google maps or he could photograph the structures (with a meter rule prominently displayed) and they could be tagged onto the database for our records. He will liaise with JS as to what is required. 
An audit will provide a basis for “regulations” (to be agreed at a later date) that will come into place when (if) we become a Charity. They will be part of an initial tenancy agreement. WBC’s regulations will be a useful document to work from.
4.
Chair’s report 
Becoming a charity  
JS reported that the papers have been submitted to the Charities Commission and they will come back to us on or before 12th May. 
5.
 Allotment Secretaries’ reports
Site 2 GO’R reported
Plot lettings
Plot 2B 2.5 rods.  Plot 13C 3.5 rods. Plot 41 6.5 rods. Plot 41D (new plot) 2.5 rods.  
Plot 43  (now divided). 
Plot inspection 

3 “serious” letters have been sent. 

Responses: 
1 gave up small plot

1 will improve in April or give up. No rent to be taken until plot checked.
                   
1 has responded positively.
4 “friendly” letters have been sent
Responses: 
1 gave up plot

                    
2 responded

                   
1 no response. No rent to be taken till plot checked
Site 3 HF reported:-
Plot lettings

Plot 119A (2.5rods)    Plot 65C   (2 rods) 
    Plot 98A (2.5 rods)       Plot 110B (3 rods) 
Plot Inspection for Site 3 was done on Thursday 5th March.  Fewer contacts were needed than usual.  Only 1 serious email and 7 friendly nudges.  3 need to be followed up at the end of March.  5 have replied but 3 have not.

Both allotment secretaries have had a huge work load since the inspections and are thanked for the speedy and efficient way the re-letting of so many plots has been handled.

6.
Show report
CM reported that the committee would be meeting in April. She is currently updating the schedule for the June Bulletin and will write an article for the May Bulletin. This years’ show is one week later than usual on 20th June.




Action: CM
7.
Store report 

BMcC reported that the Store is well stocked. Country Natural is selling very well. The firm who deliver it have a new truck which can come to the Store door. She thanked Greg Wilcox, Artan Deliallisi, Jean Boton and Mike Ebberson for all their help with this. Two big deliveries from Loach and Country Natural will be made this Thursday. She has sourced dried seaweed and extra rich organic fertiliser for a RGS member. Grow Organic is another new product and she will put a profile of it in the Bulletin. 
Action: BMcC
8.
Treasurer’s report

EC reported that rent collection will take place in April on Sundays and Wednesday evenings between 6 and 7. Melanie Tham was thanked for producing invoices for everyone. EC will have 2 hard copies in the store, one for the plot holder and one for our records. Invoices can be emailed and paid by banker’s draft.
Co-op:  


£3,502.70
Lloyds: 


£6,287.81

Scottish Widow’s 
£8,372.37 
9.
Bulletin Editor’s Report.

PD had emailed the committee as she is away. The next Bulletin will be 3rd May and she asked if Carol could provide copy re the Summer Show. She also asked for the date of the next Plot inspections ?July.
10.
Site Manager’s report

SG reported that the plots had been inspected and that she was amazed by the high standard of cultivation since she last did an inspection! They now have a template of letters which will promote consistency of procedure. There are mainly two categories “serious” and “friendly”. The database will be tagged with copies of these letters.
There is a site managers meeting on Wednesday 13th May at 7pm at The Parks Department in Battersea Park. Please let Shirley know if you would like to attend.
11.
Events and Trips


i. 
Wisley – the visit arranged for Wednesday 22nd April – there are still lots of places!

ii. 
King’s Seeds in Essex. We are not able to go to King’s Seeds as they are oversubscribed this year. We have the date of 24th June and in PD’s absence the committee agreed that they would love to visit West Dean.


iii. 
WBC Recycling Plant and Wakehurst Place will be discussed at the next meeting.
12.
AOB
i.
GO’R reported that an elderly plot holder who has relinquished his plot after 20+ years has left a lot of detritus. JS will arrange for its removal and the committee agreed payment. 
ii.
EC reported that we are running out of membership cards. She has ordered 1000 new ones in a smart shade of grey.

iii. 
BMcC is moving out of the area . The committee was unanimous in thanking her for everything she has done for the store and the RGS. 
She will be greatly missed and we all wish her every happiness in her new home.
We are delighted that Gill Tamsett will be taking her position as Trading Secretary and has already become involved in the change over.

iv.
There was general discussion about pallets left when store deliveries come. The deliveryman is reluctant to take them away as this would involve extra time for unloading and his van obstructs the road. They are untidy and it was suggested that they could be burnt on the annual bonfire if no one has claimed them.

The next meeting will be held on Sunday 3rd May at the store. 
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